## Dover school items handled

## By JANE ROGERS

Atty. Richard Hanhart explained to three high school seminar students attending the Dover board of education meeting Monday night that members receive a packet of literature a week prior to meeting nights to prepare them for the business.

Members apparently had completed their homework, because they "swirled" through a lengthy agenda in less than an hour.

At the recommendation of Clerk George Aebersold, the board approved resolutions accepting the tax rates as approved by the budget commission, and designated Peoples National Bank & Trust and Reeves Banking & Trust as depositories for funds. Peoples will hold \$300,000 for the general fund and Reeves \$300,000 for the payroll account and bond and interest fund, both for two years beginning Sept. 6.

AEBERSOLD WAS authorized to borrow \$50,000 interest-free from the bond and interest account to meet current operating expenses. He explained no advance from the October settlement is available.

Supt. Bill Kinneer recommended and the board approved the following teacher appointments: Mrs. Christy Thomas of New Philadelphia, high school business for the first semester; Mrs. Pamela Sherbinsky of Dover, Park School, and Jane Thornton of Dover, elementary art.

Resignations were accepted from Richard Baisden and Louise Gray.

Kinneer commented that although the

administration generally received an abundance of applications for teaching positions, a scarcity does exist in the industrial arts and commercial with typing fields. The teacher excess is especially noticed in the elementary level, he said

Supplemental stipends were okayed for Rebecca Studer, \$75, junior high cheerleader advisor, and Irene Koval, \$200, foreign language chairman.

## IN OTHER ACTION, the board:

—APPROVED the state's policy for renewal of the free and reduced price lunch program. Aebersold reported approximately 30 students in the Dover system are aided by the program. Donald Peters, administrative assistant, explained the students receive the money in the morning at the principal's office in accordance with the program's non-discrimination and confidential policy.

-EMPLOYED the services of the Dover Data Center for grade reporting for grades seven through twelve at 96 cents per student for six grading periods.

—AGREED that nothing of a permanent nature be erected on any school site without prior approval of the board.

—AGREED to host the Class A sectional basketball tournament Feb. 26-March 4. Cost last year was \$125 per night. Lawrence Baker will serve as tournament manager.

-APPROVED home instruction for

Rhett Lahmers, Steven Byrne and Cary Petrullo.

-RESCINDED former contracts for Lawrence Baker, David Pierce, Tom Redman, Nancymae Bower, Grace Day and Don Keller, and approved new ones in accordance with the salary schedule. Changes were due to additional training.

—APPOINTED to the substitute teaching staff the following: Paula Callentine, Kathleen A. Hauser, Margaret Dotts and Kathy A. Pierce.

-GRANTED a supplemental contract to Stuart B. Ferbrache, high school biology instructor, to teach 15 students during an additional tenth period, beginning at 3:15. His computed salary will be \$958. Kinneer expressed favor for the extended class period, citing it as "good utilization of the building." He added that "we may be getting into this more."

—APPROVED EXPENSES for the following to attend professional meetings: Kinneer, Peters, Ray Luyster, Helen Carrico, Lorn McCartney, Tom Kane, Judith Vasbinder, Donna Moore, Arline Reiser, Mary Tucker, Grace Day, Beverly McHenry, Marlene MacLachlon, Paul Koval, Daryl Badertscher, and Donna Moore.

Paul Koval, administrative assistant, commented on recently purchased 8th grade history material and on the completed summer school program.

Aebersold reported a recently-purchased bus was delivered, but had been damaged en route and requires a whole new back end.